GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

October 13, 1975 School Basement

Terry Boaz opened the meeting. All members of the current board, all members of the 1976 board, James Harl, Robert Tilley, Janice Gibson, Ernest Purvis, Wallace Miller, Vernon McKown, and about 10 visitors were present. Cliams were presented and approved for payment. The ckecking fund has a balance as of September 30, 1975 of \$7,480.79(General \$3,363.40; Local Roads \$657.90, Street \$2,977.02, and CCIF \$482.47). The Revenue Sharing Fund has a balance of \$2,532.15. Janice Gibson's water reports for May, June, July, August, and September appear to agree with the bank statements.

Gary Jacobi reported that Mr. Wells of the State Board of Accounts, wants the town to have a safety deposit box. The board and Mrs. Rita Tucker agreed to obtain one at the Highlander Branch of the American Bank.

The board agreed to turn up the pressure on John Pectol Road to see if it would give an adequate supply of water to homeowners in the Lee Miller subdivision. If this does not correct the problem, we will contact our engineers to see what should be done. Lee Miller agreed to work with the water company in correcting the situation.

James Hartfield reported that Ramsey Water will soon be at Greenville-Georgetown Road and Nordoff Road and wants our engineers to note t at it is a possible route of Ramsey water into our system.

Everett Sprigler reported that he wants water for 77 home sites in Lost Acres in Galena. The board reported that the state board of helth has ordered us not to add additional hookups. The request for Sprigler's 77 homesite hookups will be on file at the water office and will give his sites water when approved by the State Board of Health.

Page # 2

GREENVILLE TOWN BOARD GREENVILLE, INDIANA 47124

MEMBERS:

DONALD UHL
ROBERT GIBSON
TERRY BOAZ
GARY JACOBI, CLERK-TREASURER

October 13, 1975

William Neal a bulk hauler has requested a 3 indh water meter when he can find an acceptable site. The board stated that it would have to be approved by the State Board of Health.

Robert Gibson moved and Wilodean Miller seconded that the wown place a street light at the Greenville Park and the alley leading to the park.

All voted in favor.

Wilodean Mil'er moved the meeting be closed.

Respectfully submitted,

Gary E. Jacobi

Clerk-treasurer

President

Terry Boaz